The Annual Folke Parish Meeting
held in Alweston Village Hall on  Wednesday 15th May 2019 at 7.00 pm
MINUTES
1. Apologies for absence – Cllr Atkinson.
2. Report from the Chairman.

The minutes from Annual Meeting 2018 were approved.



Cllr Dolder reported.  ‘I would like to begin by thanking all the councillors representing Folke Parish Council.  The work that is carried out is meaningful and supportive plus it is very much appreciated.  Additionally the work undertaken by Carinna (Parish Clerk) involves her with having to keep all of us on the straight and narrow but also ensuring that her workload is carried out in a timely fashion.


At this point I wish to give my thanks to our newish parish councillors and to extend a welcome to David cuff our newest councillor.



The passage of time passes so very quickly but together we have accomplished many things.  Firstly we have seen Jo Osmond retire together with Richard Pugh who have served the parish in many ways.  To mark the 50 years of holding the role of councillor for some 50 years it was felt this deserved to be marked by placing a bench in the field area for either weary bones to rest or take in the sunshine.



It is intended we invite our former councillor Jo Osmond to attend a dedication to mark this occasion.  It was hoped that this could be achieved at the time of this AGM, however it was not to be, and will be rescheduled.  Please ensure that the event is diarised by councillors and others who wish to attend are notified of the date.



I find it a pleasure to stroll around the field and to observe the difference the new ramp access has made to the parking area and the apple trees which are not beginning to show their true worth.  Many thanks to Richard and his wife Helen for their work and assisting with the planting.



The car boot goes from strength to strength and it appears this continues to grow in numbers.  The money raised goes to the church which I feel sure you will agree is a good cause.



I together with other persons who attend the “Big Butty” breakfast is yet another measure which raises much needed funding for the church, and I really enjoy my nattering and chats with the Reverend who is a regular attendee.


A positive outcome is that the village hall has become a satellite home to the post office.  This is in my opinion a much needed enterprise.  Please try to use this facility as much as possible as they say…..Use it or Loose it.



The Parish Council members have also been involved with numerous contacts with the County Council authority over time regarding the drainage overflow which to date still persists.  We have been notified that this is to be rectified in due course.



A growing area of concern has been addressed with the re-surfacing of the roads in Alweston.  However, some other areas and roadways are already showing signs of needing repair.



I will close now but before thane I would like to thank everyone for their efforts and I would need all night to mention these persons, but sincere thanks to your all.”
3.
Matters raised by Folke residents

 

A resident requested that the Parish Council look at repairs to the bench at Rosylyn Crescent.  This bench is on Magna land.  It was agreed that the Clerk would look at contacting Magna Housing to see if they would repair the bench.
Meeting Closed at 7.30pm
